
 

Erie County Sheriff’s Office Media Release Summary 

Dates: 06/26/2025 to 07/2/2025 

 

The Erie County Sheriff’s Office responded to 291 calls the week of this report.  Below is a 

sampling of the noteworthy incidents in Grand Island. 
 

 

Date Type Street Narrative 

06/28 Subject w/ Gun  E Park Rd 

 

Deputies received a call about two subjects with a gun 

attempting to sand off serial numbers. Deputies responded and 

located the subjects, along with two handguns. Subjects were 

charged, processed and held pending court appearance.   

06/30 Suspicious Person Grand Island 

Blvd 

Deputies received a call about a suspicious subject banging on 

doors in the middle of the night. Patrol located the subject. 

After interview and investigation, it was discovered that the 

subject had a valid warrant out of Buffalo. The subject was 

turned over to Buffalo PD.  

6/30 Trespass Grand Island 

Blvd 

Deputies responded to people trespassing in local business. 

Deputies located the subjects and arrested them. They were 

processed and released on appearance tickets.  

7/1 Stolen Vehicle Briarwood Ln Deputies received a report of a vehicle stolen overnight. The 

vehicle was located in the City of Buffalo. Vehicle was 

processed by the ECSO CSI unit and released to the owner.  

7/2 Stolen Vehicle Stony Point Rd Deputies received a call about a vehicle that was stolen 

overnight. The vehicle was located hours later in the City of 

Buffalo. The vehicle owner took possession of the vehicle 

shortly after and requested no further follow-up from patrol.  

   ** Deputies responded to 3 Business Burglary Alarms this 

week ** 

   ** Deputies responded to 4 Residential Burglary Alarms this 

week ** 

   ** Deputies responded to 3 Mental health call this week ** 

   ** Deputies responded to 5 Welfare Check(s) this week ** 

   ** Several First Aid calls handled during the week** 

 


